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As this is a new role for me, it is a learning curve.  I was fortunate to meet with the outgoing 
GLTC PDG Bob Ayotte but for me I learn best by doing – so doing I am. 

 Along with the other members of the MDGAT, we are submitting a proposal to the MD19 
Service and Leadership Foundation.   

 I have written two articles for the Border Crossing.  The first of which included a survey 
called “Learning Needs as a Lion.”  The survey is still open and I have received 10 
responses as of now – not the “homerun” I was hoping for.  I do have a few paper copies 
with me so if you would like to fill them out, I would be happy to take the info.  The results 
indicated that on-line learning on their own time is the preferred method and traveling for 
no more that 1-3 hours if required.  Courses that focus on either club activities, leadership 
skills, and direct training on specific Club, Zone and District positions is desired. 

 I am working on setting up the VDG Conversation and hope to start them after this 
Convention 

 I have received some feedback on the types of trainings we are doing and I hope to meet 
with my team and other interested people to see how we can continue to improve our 
trainings specifically for ZC, VDG and DG’s to meet the varied learning needs of our 
Lions. 

 Finally, the sessions for this Convention have been set-up and we will be using on-line 
evaluation forms (limited paper copies available) for the first-time in our Multiple District 

 
I look forward to continuing to learn my role as the year progresses.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Wanda               

 
 


